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Primary Care Out-of-Hours Service. 

Additional Information from Cardiff and Vale University Health Board 

(CVUHB) 

In relation to the request for additional information during the Committee 

meeting on 18 March 2019, C&VUHB have confirmed there were two periods 

when increased rates for GPs were paid to fill out-of-hours shifts at short 

notice. These were in April and December 2018.  

There have also been two cases in the last year where there were complaints 

against the out-of-hours service which C&VUHB accepted liability and 

compensation was agreed. 

CVUHB 28.03.19 

 

 


